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Drawn together by God, celebrating grace, serving all. 

 

Dear Disciples of Christ in Hope - 
 

Then Moses went up from the plains of Moab  to Mount Nebo, to the top 
of Pisgah, which is across from Jericho. And the  Lord  showed him all the 
land of Gilead as far as Dan,  2 all Naphtali and the land of Ephraim and 

Manasseh, all the land of Judah as far as the  Western Sea, 3 the South, 
and the plain of the Valley of Jericho,  the city of palm trees, as far as 

Zoar.  4 Then the  Lord  said to him,  òThis is the land of which I swore to 
give Abraham, Isaac, and Jacob, saying, ôI will give it to your descend-

ants.õ I have caused you to see  it  with your eyes, but you shall not cross over there.ó 
ð Deuteronomy 34:1 -4 (To be perfectly clear, I do not think Iõm Moses.)  

 
You will likely have already received a letter telling you that I have accepted 

a call to serve Big Timber Lutheran Church in Big Timber, Montana. My last Sun-
day at Lutheran Church of Hope will be Reformation Sunday, 28 October 2018.  
 Rob will be retiring in May 2019, so the children, the dog, and I will be going 
ahead to Montana in November to begin the next chapter of our life, while he re-
mains behind to finish his job and get our house here on the market in the 
spring. All the Seymours are grieving this move because we love you, Alaska, and 
our life here.  
 Bishop Shelley Wickstrom will be an asset and guide to you in your next 
chapter. I trust her to find an interim that will listen to your stories and help you 
in transition. I trust you to embrace your interim and your next pastor with the 
love, generosity, and hope that you have showed my family and me.  

Serving Lutheran Church of Hope and learning through you how to become 
a pastor has been an immense honor. I am more grateful than I can express for 

THIS MONTH :  

§Letter from Pastor Julia  

§Womenõs Activities at LCOH 

§Letter from Cheryl Lubeck, Council Member 

§Bible Exploration: Exodus 

§ Memorial Service for Myrtle Olson  

§Peanut Butter Challenge & Painting Party 

Pastor Julia Seymour 
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HOPE LUTHERAN CHURCH WOMEN (HLCW)  
All women of Lutheran Church of Hope are members 
of HLCW. We are affiliated with the Alaska Synodical 
Womenõs Organization and with the Women of the 

ELCA.  
Events and activities include: Thankoffering Sunday, 

Rachelõs Day, Hannah Circle, Priscilla Circle, and Leah Circle, Bible Study, Crack of 
Dawn Breakfast, retreats, national meetings, and more.  

You are invited to participate in all our activities and join us in prayer. The Bible 
Study used in our Circle groups is published in the magazine, Gather. Extra cop-
ies are available each month in the church narthex.  
If you would like to join a circle (or create a new cir-
cle!), or participate in other HLCW activities, please 

talk to Cheryl Lubeck.  

the 10 years we have had together and all that it has contained, good and hard. 
You were willing to take a chance on a first call pastor who would need shaping, 
coaching, and patience. I came to a congregation that was fractured and grieving. 
We have grown, healed, and worked together. We are all better for our partner-
ship. I dare say that Anchorage is as well.  
 Lutheran Church of Hope occupies a special place in my heart, the place of 
first congregation love. There is nowhere I can go and nothing that you all can do 
that will end that love. Furthermore, people who are connected through Christ are 
never truly separated. The Holy Spirit will always link us, even as you work with 
and honor other pastors and I give my good work to another congregation.  
 Remember your council - Adam Bryant, Mary Bristol, Chris Terry, Cheryl 
Lubeck, Richard Clendaniel, Jeremy Lemke, Karla Jutzi, Phyllis Rude, and Lynne 
Wince- in your prayers. Hold your treasurer, Diana Keyser, and your bookkeeper, 
Bonnie Bladow, in your communications with God as well. Be in prayer for the 
bishop in her task and for whomever God will call to come to serve you - whether 
as pulpit supply, interim, or a settled call. This is also as critical a time as ever to 
remember the gift of financial stewardship to the congregation - your regular giv-
ing, planned giving through an IRA or other retirement account, and remembering 
the church in your estate.  
 I encourage you also to pray for Big Timber Lutheran in Montana. They are in 
a new chapter themselves, with many firsts ahead because of changes in their 
community in the past year. Ask for Godõs peace and healing for them.  
 
As always, I say to you: the peace of Christ, the love of God from which nothing 
can separate us, and the communion of the Holy Spirit be with you all.  
 
 
Pastor Julia Seymour  
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As a LCOH council member, Iõd like to share a brief report on 
my experience with the Alaska Women of the ELCA board 
(WELCA). We are a group of 5+ women who meet 5 or 6 times a 
year to conduct business, publish quarterly newsletters, and 
brainstorm about how to reach out to Lutheran women across 
Alaska who may be interested in joining us. The goal is to foster 

friendships between our congregations, promote fellowship, identify womenõs 
needs, and collect and disburse needed funding to deserving causes through-
out our State and globally.    
 We plan two main events to bring women together in each 2 -year period 
(late September/early October). In odd years we have the State Convention, 
where we conduct official business, elect officers and plan workshops for ed-
ucat ion, service and enr ichment . On even years (this year), we have a 2-day 
Statewide Retreat where we focus more on relaxation of mind and body and a 
chance to get away from the demands of our daily lives. It is amazing to meet 
and enjoy fellowship with women from all over Alaska, united for a good time 
and a common goal!   
 Besides Anchorage, these events have been held in Fairbanks, Nome, Val-
dez, Petersburg, and most recently in Willow. Pastor Julia has given generous-
ly of her time and leadership through the years, and we are grateful!  It is also 
a neat opportunity to meet other women pastors from around the state. Mere-
dith Rude has been our music provider for many retreats, and we thank her 
for the hours she donates as well!   
 However, participation has declined in recent years and we struggle to 
find successful ways to get more women of all ages interested and engaged in 
our activities and our mission. The needs of our state are great ð our work 
provides supplies for babies and children, shelter for abused women, and 
help with travel costs to and from remote villages. We also learn of challenges 
in other countries and have projects to provide women and children with 
their most basic needs.   
 I would like to reach out to Hope women who might wish to be involved 
with WELCA, or have ideas on what types of activities might draw you into 
participating. I currently serve as Secretary. We have several open positions 
for members at large, with opportunities for leadership as you learn and work 
with us. I have found this a great way to be involved in something that 
doesnõt take too much time, but assures a real sense of satisfaction in being 
able to make a difference in women and childrenõs lives! Please call me or go 
online to learn more about this organization.  
 
Cheryl Lubeck  
(907) 440 -6955  
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 The Harvest of Hope Annual Auction was a great success and I wish to 
thank everyone who attended, donated auction items, volunteered on the 
committee or during the event. We raised over $89,000 that which will go to 
help fund our programs and services. Many thanks to Auction Chair Kristi 
Johnson and her committee for their hard work on this year's event.   
 
 The preparations for the annual Thanksgiving Blessing are will under 
way and we will again be asking for your help in collecting green beans, corn, 
sweet potatoes and cranberries sauce. We are planning on serving 1,400 fami-
lies from out site at Central Lutheran Church on Monday, November 19 th . Last 
year we served 1,364 households. We will need volunteers on that day for 
shifts that run 10am to 1pm, 1pm to 5pm and 5pm to 8pm.  More infor-
mation on how you can be involved in this important ministry will be coming 
to your congregation shortly.  
 
 The Food Pantry continues to see many families weekly. We are short of 
items like canned meats, chili, soup, canned fruit, dried potato mixes, and 
peanut butter. Thanks to all that support this important ministry to our com-
munity through you donations and volunteering at the Food Pantry and the 
Mobile Food Pantry. If you wish to volunteer or host a food drive please give 
Ryan Chernikoff a call at the LSSA office.  
 
 Mark your calendars for the next Beer and Hymns which is going to be 
on Sunday, November 4th at O'Brady's located in the Carrs Huffman Mall .  
Get there early to order your favorite brew and dinner to be ready to start 
singing at 6pm. The event lasts until 8pm.  
 
SAVE  THE  DATE : 
 
November 4th - Beer & Hymns at O'Brady's 6pm  
November 19th - Thanksgiving Blessing - Central Lutheran Church  
 
Together caring for others,  
 
Alan Budahl  
Executive Director LSSA  
1303 W. 33 rd  Ave. 
Anchorage, AK 99503  
907 -272 -0643  
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The Faith 
and Care 
sign-up 
sheet is on 
the bulle-

tin board above the drink-
ing fountain in the narthex. 
Forgot if you signed up to 
usher or be fellowship 
host? You can now view 
the faith and care schedule 
online on our website: 
www.hopeak.org 

Sandwich making for Brother Francis Shelter will be after 
worship on Sunday, October 14. Take a look at the sign 
up sheet in the Narthex and volunteer to bring ingre-

dients! 

/ÃÔÏÂÅÒ 
!ÍÙ Ǫ *ÉÍ "ÒÉÓÔÏÌ 
,ÏÒÅÔÔÁ (ÏÄÓÏÎ 

-ÁÒÔÙ Ǫ 2ÏÄ 6ÏÓÈÅÌÌ 
,ÙÎÎÅ 7ÉÎÃÅ 

!ÌÌÅÎ Ǫ :ÁÒÅÅÎÁ #ÌÅÎÄÁÎÉÅÌ 
+ÁÒÌÁ *ÕÔÚÉ 

*0 Ǫ +ÁÔÈÅÒÉÎÅ 7ÏÏÄ 
"ÏÂ (ÁÎÃÏÃË Ǫ #ÈÒÉÓ 4ÅÒÒÙ 

'ÒÅÇ Ǫ *Ï (ÏÂÂÓ 
 
 

#ÌÁÒÅ (ÏÕÓÅȡ /ÃÔÏÂÅÒ ΤΦ   6ÏÌÕÎÔÅÅÒɉÓɊȡ *ÁÎÅÔ -ÕÒÐÈÙ 

.ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ 
"ÏÎÎÉÅ Ǫ $ÏÎ "ÌÁÄÏ× 
*ÅÒÅÍÙ ,ÅÍËÅ 
-ÁÒÊ "ÒÕÇÍÁÎ 
"ÅÁÔÙ 'ÒÁÖÅÓ 

$ÁÖÉÄ Ǫ *ÅÁÎÎÉÅ (ÁÕÇÅÎ 
*ÏÈÎ (ÏÏÐÅÓ 
*ÏÙÃÅ (ÕÄÓÏÎ  

(Ï×ÁÒÄ Ǫ ,ÉÎÄÁ /ËÌÁÎÄ 
3ÈÁÒÏÎ 3ÔÁÒÒÙ 
!ÕÄÒÅÙ 3ËÉÎÎÅÒ  

/ÃÔÏÂÅÒ Ω *ÅÔÈÒÏ 6ÉÓÉÔÓ -ÏÓÅÓ  %ØÏÄÕÓ ΣΪȡΣ-ΤΩ 

/ÃÔÏÂÅÒ ΣΦ 
4ÅÎ #ÏÍÍÁÎÄÍÅÎÔÓ   
%ØÏÄÕÓ ΣΫȡΣΡɂΤΡȡΤΣ 

/ÃÔÏÂÅÒ ΤΣ 4ÈÅ 'ÏÌÄÅÎ #ÁÌÆ  %ØÏÄÕÓ ΥΤȡΣ-ΥΧ 

/ÃÔÏÂÅÒ ΤΪ -ÏÓÅÓ 3ÅÅÓ 'ÏÄ  %ØÏÄÕÓ ΥΥȡΣΤ-ΤΥ 

.ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ Φ 
4ÁÂÅÒÎÁÃÌÅ )ÎÓÐÅÃÔÅÄ   
%ØÏÄÕÓ ΥΫȡΥΤ-ΦΥ 

.ÏÖÅÍÂÅÒ ΣΣ 'ÌÏÒÙ ÏÆ ÔÈÅ ,ÏÒÄ  %ØÏÄÕÓ ΦΡȡΥΦ-ΥΪ 

"ÉÂÌÅ %ØÐÌÏÒÁÔÉÏÎȦ  
*ÏÉÎ ÕÓ ÁÓ ×Å ÅØÐÌÏÒÅ ÔÈÅ "ÏÏË ÏÆ 
%ØÏÄÕÓ ÅÖÅÒÙ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÁÔ ΫȡΡΡ !-Ȣ 

In honor of a mile-

stone birthday in 

October, Phyllis 

Rude challenges 

the congregation 

to bring it 75 jars 

of peanut butter to be do-

nated to Lutheran Social 

Services. Phyllis will match 

our donations with another 

75 jars.  

4ÈÅÒÅ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ Á ÐÁÉÎÔÉÎÇ ÐÁÒÔÙ ÁÔ ÔÈÅ ÐÁÒÓÏÎÁÇÅ ÏÎ 3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙȟ /ÃÔÏȤ
ÂÅÒ ΣΥÔÈ ÓÔÁÒÔÉÎÇ ÁÔ ΣΡ !-Ȣ "ÒÉÎÇ ÙÏÕÒ ÓÔÏÒÉÅÓȟ ÙÏÕÒ ÐÁÉÎÔÉÎÇ ÄÕÄÓȟ 
ÄÒÏÐ ÃÌÏÔÈÓȟ ÂÒÕÓÈÅÓȟ ÒÁÇÓȟ ×ÈÁÔÅÖÅÒ ÍÁËÅÓ ÙÏÕ ÈÁÐÐÙȢ ! ÓÔÅÐÌÁÄȤ
ÄÅÒȩ &ÏÏÄȩ 7Å ×ÉÌÌ ÈÁÖÅ ÐÁÉÎÔ ÁÎÄ ËÅÙÓ ÁÎÄ Á ×ÁÒÍ ×ÅÌÃÏÍÅȢ 7Å 
×ÉÌÌ ÈÁÖÅ ÓÏÍÅ ÐÁÉÎÔÉÎÇ ÓÕÐÐÌÉÅÓȢ )Æ ÙÏÕ ÁÒÅ ÎÏÔ ÁÖÁÉÌÁÂÌÅ ÏÎ ÔÈÉÓ 
ÄÁÙȟ ÂÕÔ ÁÒÅ ÏÎ ÁÎÏÔÈÅÒ /ÃÔÏÂÅÒ 3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙȟ ÇÅÔ ÉÎ ÔÏÕÃÈ ×ÉÔÈ #ÈÒÉÓ 

4ÅÒÒÙȟ ×ÈÏ ÔÈÉÎËÓ ×Å ÈÁÖÅ ÍÏÒÅ ÔÈÁÎ ÏÎÅ ÄÁÙͻÓ ×ÏÒÔÈ ÏÆ ÆÕÎ ÁÈÅÁÄ ÏÆ ÕÓȦ  
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Prayer, individually and communally, is one of the highest calls of our 
discipleship in and imitation of Christ. We pray for one another in joy 

and in sorrow, for discernment and with gratitude. If you need prayers in 
any circumstance, please contact Pastor Julia through the church office 

(279 -7714) or lcohpastor@alaska.net. If you wish to be on the prayer 
chain of the church, please let her know and she will pass along the per-
tinent information so that others will lift you in prayer with the help of 

the Holy Spirit.  

/ÕÒ ÐÒÁÙÅÒ ÐÁÒÔÎÅÒ ÆÏÒ /ÃÔÏÂÅÒ ÉÓ /ÕÒ 3ÁÖÉÏÒȭÓ ,ÕÔÈÅÒÁÎ #ÈÕÒÃÈ ÉÎ .ÏÍÅȟ !+Ȣ  

0ÒÁÙÅÒÓ ÆÒÏÍ 3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒȡ 

§ -ÙÒÔÌÅ /ÌÓÏÎ ÄÉÅÄ ÐÅÁÃÅÆÕÌÌÙ ÏÎ 3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒ ςωȢ  3ÅÅ ÂÅÌÏ× ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÍÅÍÏÒÉÁÌ 
ÓÅÒÖÉÃÅ ÉÎÆÏÒÍÁÔÉÏÎȢ 

§ &ÏÒÍÅÒ ÍÅÍÂÅÒ ÁÎÄ ÃÈÕÒÃÈ ÓÅÃÒÅÔÁÒÙ !ÄÅÌÉÎÅ 3ÔÏÓËÏÐÆ ÄÉÅÄ ÏÎ  
      3ÅÐÔÅÍÂÅÒ σπ ÉÎ -ÉÎÎÅÓÏÔÁȢ ! ÆÕÎÅÒÁÌ ÓÅÒÖÉÃÅ ×ÉÌÌ ÂÅ ÈÅÌÄ ÏÎ 3ÁÔÕÒÄÁÙȟ  

      /ÃÔÏÂÅÒ φ ÉÎ -ÉÎÎÅÓÏÔÁȢ 

§ ,ÏÒÄȟ  ×Å ÐÒÁÙ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÏÓÅ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÐÁÔÈÓ ÏÆ ПÉÒÅ ÁÎÄ ×ÁÔÅÒȟ ÅÓÐÅÃÉÁÌÌÙ ÉÎ #ÁÌÉÆÏÒÎÉÁȟ )ÎÄÏÎÅÓÉÁȟ 
)ÎÄÉÁȟ 6ÅÎÅÚÕÅÌÁȟ ÁÎÄ -ÙÁÎÍÁÒȢ !Ó ÌÉÖÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÈÏÍÅÓ ÁÒÅ ÌÏÓÔȟ ÇÉÖÅ ÔÈÅ ÓÕÒÖÉÖÏÒÓ ÔÈÅ ÓÔÒÅÎÇÔÈ 
ÁÎÄ ÃÏÕÒÁÇÅ ÔÏ ÒÅÂÕÉÌÄȢ +ÅÅÐ ÓÁÆÅ ÔÈÅ ПÉÒÅПÉÇÈÔÅÒÓȟ ÒÅÓÃÕÅ ×ÏÒËÅÒÓȟ ÁÎÄ ÈÅÌÐ ÃÏÍÍÕÎÉÔÉÅÓ 
ÁÎÄ ÇÏÖÅÒÎÍÅÎÔÓ ÁÓ ÔÈÅÙ ÓÔÒÕÇÇÌÅ ÐÒÏÖÉÄÅ ÔÈÅ ÒÅÓÏÕÒÃÅÓ ÎÅÅÄÅÄȢ  

§ #ÏÍÆÏÒÔ ÔÈÅ ÆÁÍÉÌÉÅÓ ÓÅÐÁÒÁÔÅÄ ÂÙ ×ÁÒ ÁÎÄ ÐÏÌÉÔÉÃÓȢ 0ÒÁÙ ÆÏÒ ÐÁÒÅÎÔÓ ÁÎÄ ÇÕÁÒÄÉÁÎÓȟ ÔÈÁÔ 
ÔÈÅÙ ÍÁÙ ÂÅ ÓÔÒÏÎÇȠ ÐÒÁÙ ÆÏÒ ÃÈÉÌÄÒÅÎȟ ÔÈÁÔ ÔÈÅÙ ÍÁÙ ËÎÏ× ÌÏÖÅȢ 'ÏÄȟ ÇÕÉÄÅ ÏÕÒ ÌÅÁÄÅÒÓȟ ÈÅÌÐ 
ÔÈÅÍ ÏÆÆÅÒ ÓÁÆÅÔÙ ÁÎÄ ÈÏÐÅȢ  

§ 'ÏÄ ÏÆ ÈÅÁÌÉÎÇȟ ÂÅ ×ÉÔÈ ÅÖÅÒÙÏÎÅ ÅØÐÅÒÉÅÎÃÉÎÇ ÄÉÓÃÒÉÍÉÎÁÔÉÏÎȢ .Ï ÍÁÔÔÅÒ ÙÏÕÒ ÃÏÌÏÒȟ ÇÅÎÄÅÒȟ 
ÁÇÅȟ ÏÒ ÁÂÉÌÉÔÙȟ ÙÏÕ ÈÁÖÅ ÂÅÅÎ ÍÁÄÅ ÂÙ 'ÏÄ ÁÎÄ ÌÏÖÅÄ ÂÙ 'ÏÄȢ  

§ 7Å ÐÒÁÙ ÆÏÒ ÖÉÃÔÉÍÓ ÏÆ ÖÉÏÌÅÎÃÅȢ (ÅÌÐ ÁÌÌ ÔÈÏÓÅ ×ÈÏÓÅ ÌÉÖÅÓ ÈÁÖÅ ÂÅÅÎ ÔÁËÅÎ ÏÒ ÔÏÕÃÈÅÄ ÂÙ 
ÄÏÍÅÓÔÉÃ ÖÉÏÌÅÎÃÅȟ ÐÈÙÓÉÃÁÌ ÁÎÄ ÅÍÏÔÉÏÎÁÌ ÁÂÕÓÅȟ ÁÎÄ ÒÅÌÉÇÉÏÕÓ ÁÔÔÁÃËÓȟ ÅÓÐÅÃÉÁÌÌÙ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ 
5ÎÉÔÅÄ 3ÔÁÔÅÓȟ 3ÙÒÉÁȟ ÁÎÄ 0ÁÌÅÓÔÉÎÅȢ 0ÒÁÙ ÆÏÒ ÈÅÁÌÉÎÇ ÁÎÄ ÃÏÕÒÁÇÅȢ  

§ 7Å ÁÓË 'ÏÄȭÓ ÍÅÒÃÙ ÁÎÄ ÉÎÔÅÒÖÅÎÔÉÏÎ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÏÓÅ ×ÈÏ ÁÒÅ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ ÇÒÉÐ ÏÆ ÁÄÄÉÃÔÉÏÎÓȟ ÅÓÐÅÃÉÁÌÌÙ 
ÔÈÏÓÅ ×ÈÏ ÁÒÅ ÉÎ ÔÈÒÁÌÌ ÔÏ ÄÒÕÇÓ ÏÒ ÁÌÃÏÈÏÌȢ 7Å ÐÒÁÙ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÅ ÆÁÍÉÌÉÅÓ ÁÎÄ ÆÒÉÅÎÄÓ ÏÆ ÁÄÄÉÃÔÓȟ 
ÔÈÁÔ ÔÈÅÙ ÍÁÙ ÃÏÎÔÉÎÕÅ ÉÎ ÓÔÒÅÎÇÔÈ ÁÎÄ ÐÅÁÃÅȢ  

A memorial service for Myrtle Olson will 
be held on Saturday, October 6 at 2:00 

PM at Lutheran Church of Hope, fol-

lowed by a reception. 
Please bring a dessert (bars, cookies), or a 

fruit or veggie to share. Bonnie Bladow is 

coordinating the reception; please contact 
her and let her know what you will be 

bringing. Her phone number is 830-5793. 
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4ÈÅ #ÁÌÅÎÄÁÒ ÆÏÒ ÔÈÉÓ ÍÏÎÔÈ ÁÎÄ ÆÕÔÕÒÅ 
ÍÏÎÔÈÓ ÃÁÎ ÂÅ ÆÏÕÎÄ ÏÎ ÏÕÒ ×ÅÂÐÁÇÅ 
×××ȢÈÏÐÅÁËȢÏÒÇȢ )Ô ÉÓ ÁÌÓÏ ÁÖÁÉÌÁÂÌÅ ÏÎ Á 
×ÅÅËÌÙ ÂÁÓÉÓ ÉÎ ÔÈÅ 3ÕÎÄÁÙ ÂÕÌÌÅÔÉÎ ÁÎȤ

ÎÏÕÎÃÅÍÅÎÔÓȢ  

Sunday Monday Tuesday Wed. Thursday Friday Saturday 

30 
9:00 AM Bible Exploration 
10:00 AM Worship Service 
 

1 
6:00 PM Scottish 
Pipe Band 
 

2 
4:30 PM Mobile 
Food Pantry 
7:00 PM Plus 24 
Group 
 

3 
 

4 
6:00 PM There 
Is A Solution OA 
6:30 PM The 
Other 4H Group 
 

5 
 

6 
2:00 PM Me-
morial Service 
for Myrtle Ol-
son 

7 
9:00 AM Bible Exploration 
10:00 AM Worship Service 
5:00 PM Heavenly Sun-
shine Explorers 
5:30 PM Heavenly Sun-
shine Worship 

8 
6:00 PM Scottish 
Pipe Band 
7:00 PM Priscilla 
Circle 

9 
4:30 PM Mobile 
Food Pantry 
7:00 PM Plus 24 
Group 

10 
 

11 
6:00 PM There 
Is A Solution OA 
 

12 
 

13 
10:00 AM 
Painting Party 
at the Parson-
age 

14 
Food Collection for the Bar-
rel 
9:00 AM Bible Exploration 
10:00 AM Worship Service 
11:30 AM Brother Francis 
Sandwich Making 

15 
6:00 PM Scottish 
Pipe Band 
 

16 
4:30 PM Mobile 
Food Pantry 
7:00 PM Plus 24 
Group 
 

17 18 
6:00 PM There 
Is A Solution OA 
6:30 PM Council 
Meeting 

19 
 
 

20 
 

21 
9:00 AM Bible Exploration 
10:00 AM Worship Service 
5:00 PM Heavenly Sun-
shine Explorers 
5:30 PM Heavenly Sun-
shine Worship 
 

22 
6:00 PM Scottish 
Pipe Band 
 

23 
4:30 PM Mobile 
Food Pantry 
7:00 PM Plus 24 
Group 
 

24 
Clare House 

25 
6:00 PM There 
Is A Solution OA 
 

26 
 

27 
 

28 
9:00 AM Bible Exploration 
10:00 AM Worship Service 
 

29 
6:00 PM Scottish 
Pipe Band 
 

30 
4:30 PM Mobile 
Food Pantry 
7:00 PM Plus 24 
Group 
 

31 
 

1 
6:00 PM There 
Is A Solution OA 
 

2 
 

3 
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If you do not wish to receive this Newsletter, please inform the church office at  (907) 279-7714;  or lcoh@alaska.net 

If you or someone you know is unable to attend services and would like to have a sermon or a bulletin mailed 
each week, a Pastoral visit or would like to receive communion, please let the church office know.  

Pastor Julia Seymour  
Administrative Assistant: Heather Tibor 
Phone: 279-7714    Fax: 278-2737 
lcoh@alaska.net    www.hopeak.org 
 
www.facebook.com/lcohak 
Twitter @hopelutheranAK 
 
Worship Service: Sundays at 10:00 AM 
(Holy Communion Every Week) 

Heavenly Sunshine First and Third Sunday 
of each Month at 5:30 PM 

and Heavenly Sunshine Explorers before 
the service at 5:00 PM  

Phyllis R. 2 

Lily Y. 12 

Lindsay I. 13 

Audrey S. 14 

Kady B. 16 

Vicky R. 25 

Sebastian T. 25 

Aly W. 26 

Bonnie & Don B. 10/31/1970 

Bill & Sandy I. 10/8/1983 

October 7 and 21 

Join us for Heaven 

Sunshine, a 30 minute 

(or less) worship ser-

vice for kids, although 

all ages are welcome, 

even grown-ups.  

Heavenly Sunshine is held on the first 

and third Sundays of each month at 

5:30 PM.  

Donõt forget about Heavenly Sun-

shine Explorers, a short Bible story 

and craft activity at 5:00 PM!  


